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Draft Memorandum 

  

To: Christine Klein, NYSDOT Region 9 

From: Michael Beattie and Anthony Russo 

Date: July 20, 2012 

Re: Concord Resort – Synchro Analysis  

cc: Chris Robbins; AKRF 

  

 

This draft memorandum provides our response to NYSDOT comments dated July 18, 2012 on the 

Synchro analysis prepared for the Concord Resort DEIS.  

COMMENTS AND RESPONSES  

1. Please submit the calculated yellow and red clearances for each intersection based on operating 

speed. 

Yellow and red times for existing signals were based on signal timing sheets received from 

NYSDOT. Red and yellow times for the proposed signals at Interchange 106 were not calculated. 

Based on the volumes and presenting a conservative analysis, yellow times were set at four seconds 

and red times set at two seconds at the proposed signalized intersections.  

2. Eight second minimum initial green time at all signals.  

Minimum greens for existing signals were based on signal timing sheets received from NYSDOT. 

The existing signals have minimum green times at eight seconds or greater depending on the 

intersection.  

For the new signals proposed at the Route 17 eastbound ramps/Cimmaron Road (overpass), Joyland 

Road/Cimmaron Road, and the Route 17 westbound ramps/Cimmaron Road intersections, the signals 

were coded with an eight second minimum green.  

3. All NYSDOT signals can be programmed to extend green phases to accommodate pedestrian calls.  

The model can ignore pedestrian times within their phases.  

Comment noted and will be considered when developing future mitigation to signal timings. 

4. All NYSDOT signals are fully actuated.  

Comment noted and will be considered when developing future mitigation to signal timings. 
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5. The signals at Route 17 WB ramp, Anawana Lake Road, Home Depot and Concord Road are a 

coordinated system. They should be evaluated and reported this way.  Alternatively, a 

recommendation can be made that these signals run free and document the improvements.  

Based on the signal timing sheets received from DOT, there were no inputs showing these signals 

operating as a coordinated system (attached are two examples of the signal timing sheets showing 

only information for free running signals). Therefore, signals were coded as running free.  

6. Please submit the existing conditions and then the impact from only the Concord development unless 

there is concrete evidence that another substantial project will be completed prior to the opening of 

Phase 1 of the Concord project.  

Based on SEQRA requirements, the CALP project (located on Concord Road) and the associated trip 

generation and roadway improvements need to be included for the Phase 1 Build analysis. We are 

currently in discussions with the Town of Thompson to potentially conduct a sensitivity test without 

the CALP project; however, that analysis has not been approved. 

7. When will the roundabout analysis be available for comparison?  

AKRF met with NYSDOT’s roundabout group in Albany on June 19, 2012 (meeting minutes will be 

provided). Different conceptual options were discussed as well as preferred analysis tools. The 

interchange options (both with and without roundabouts) will be discussed during the upcoming July 

26, 2012 meeting with NYSDOT Region 9 to determine which interchange options should be 

analyzed between the DEIS and the FEIS. 
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